
Dear John, 

  It has been a long time since you left us.  

You made a lot of good songs and you are still popular among people all over the 

world. 

Your songs make us pleasant.  Especially I like the song “Imagine”. 

Three years ago I listened to “Imagine” in the English class of my junior high school for 

the first time.  I learned how earnestly you hoped that people all over the world would 

live in peace without wars.  I was very moved． 

 What do you think of the world now？ 

To my regret, your hope hasn’t been fulfilled yet.  In some countries, many wars 

happen still now.  In Pakistan, for example, a lot of people are being killed in the war.  

And in Africa, many people are dying of various illnesses because it is very difficult for 

them to take medical treatment. 

  On the other hand, in Japan, these situations never happen and we don’t usually 

realize what they are like.  We live in peace and feel happy every day. 

  What should we do to save the suffering people？   

  First, we should know what is happening around the world by ourselves.  From 

books, newspapers, and the Internet, we can learn about other countries’ situations, and 

we need to have chances to talk about them. 

  Second, I want everyone to listen to your song “Imagine”, because it gives us a 

message for peace.  I want the world to be peaceful by listening to your song. 

  Now around the world many children have their own dreams but they are suffering 

from illnesses and wars.  I hope their dreams will come true as soon as possible. 

  So, I want to pass your message to people all over the world, and I hope we will join 

hands, and your dreams will come true. 

 

Sincerely Yours,  

Tomomi  

 

 


